
  NDY NewsletterNDY Newsletter

GENERAL SECRETARY & CEO SPEAKS

Building Communities |  September 2022 | Volume 45

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Dear members,
Greetings!

At the outset, I thank your all for your valuable participation in
AGM 2022 and unanimously adopting the Annual Report along
with the audited Statement of Accounts 2021-22. New Delhi YMCA
moves on with its Mission & Business which is evident from
number of programmes organized in 2021-22, and so far in 2022-
23 as being reported through Newsletters. NDY’s revenue
generation activities too, are doing exceedingly well. 
It is a matter of pride that in 2022, Education Centre and Y
Nizamuddin Centre are celebrating 50 years of their existence.
Both were established in 1972, Education Centre at Jai Singh Road
to impart management education, skill training and coaching for
Government entrance exams & tests, and Nizamuddin Centre as a
family centre for recreational activities for residents of Nizamuddin
and other colonies around South Delhi. Today, the Education
Centre is housing Human Potential Development Programmes
conducting undergraduate and postgraduate programmes in 72
disciplines. In normal conditions, around 2000 young people join
the YMCA to equip themselves for the competitive world of today.
Nizamuddin Centre is now YMCA Public School affiliated to the
Central Board of Secondary Education with all three disciplines.
Besides this, YPS runs on an integrated education format to take
care of the special educational needs of the disabled. A diploma
program in special education recognized by the Rehabilitation
Council of the Government of India is yet another sort-after
programme. Both Education Centre and Nizamuddin Centre have
grown over the years.
Now, New Delhi YMCA plans to revisit the needs of the  Rural
Community, Hodal in Haryana. YMCA Public School is already
functional up to class VI. To address changing needs of the rural
community and the context of the setting of Hodal town, New
Delhi YMCA is planning to develop Hodal Centre into a hub of
Education, Skill Training and Sports coaching centre.
To celebrate 50 years of Education Centre and Nizamuddin Centre,
the New Delhi YMCA has planned a Carnival scheduled for 4th
December 2022. Besides, a cultural extravaganza the CARNIVAL
shall be a fundraiser. 
It is a benign request to all members to join and collectively as one
unit make the event a successful initiative to raise funds and
support the good cause of empowering the rural community and
the girl child in particular. Funds raised from the Carnival will be
utilized for the development of Hodal infrastructure for School,
sports coaching and skill training. Attached please find a detailed
brochure giving details with objectives and ways a member can
contribute.
The theme of the carnival is 'Beti Padhao Beti Bacha.'
In the end, I am pleased to inform the membership that both the
Mission and Business activities of New Delhi YMCA are doing well
and leaving behind the damage done by the Pandemic in the past
two years.
Keep your YMCA in your prayers as it moves forward.

Mark

Dear Members and Friends!

Warmest greetings in His precious name!

Let me start by thanking and appreciating our
respected members, for participating in our Annual
General Meeting held on 30th September 2022.
It was an occasion to look back and try to measure
the effectiveness of our efforts and take stock of the
work in the past.  From this Report 2021-22
presented to the General Body, it is gratifying to
note that the New Delhi YMCA has made all-around
progress while coming out of the pandemic
situation and stepped up its activities in all fields,
and added some new dimensions to its work during
the previous year.  We thank the Almighty God for
the opportunities afforded to us and for answering
our prayers for His help and guidance in every
sphere and for being our refuge at difficult times.
This solidarity that is present amongst us is a
reminder to us all that we are bound together as
one family in Christian spirit and dedicated to
serving society and our country through the New
Delhi YMCA. Together we fought against a global
pandemic. Together we held together our YMCA in
hard times and together we are seeing the change,
a change for a better future. Our Finances are
getting stronger day by day. Our programmes are
getting bigger and more meaningful day by day
and it is all possible because of a strong
brotherhood that we all share. We have come from
different walks of life yet we are one family. A family
whose head is no other but our Lord and Saviour
Jesus Christ.
May God bless us all with His grace and strength!
 
Felix Fernandes
President
 



An Evening of Prayer FellowshipAn Evening of Prayer Fellowship
17th September 202217th September 2022

New Delhi YMCA, Department of Christian Emphasis organized an Evening of Prayer Fellowship
Program on 17th September 2022 at 6.00 pm at the Free Church Parliament Street, New Delhi 110001.
The programme featured the renowned Gospel Singer and Evangelist Mr. Vijay Benedict.

The program began with a word of prayer offered by Rev. Timothy Shaw, Presbyter-in-charge, Free
Church, Sansad Marg. Mr. Mark Clive, General Secretary & CEO of New Delhi YMCA welcomed
everyone present on behalf of the New Delhi YMCA. In his address, Mr. Felix Fernandes, President of
New Delhi YMCA offered greetings to all present. Rev Joel Prem, Chairman of Christian Emphasis also
addressed the gathering and thanked Mr. Vijay Benedict for accepting the invitation of the New Delhi
YMCA. 

Mr. Vineet Masih, Sr. Secretary gave an introduction to Mr. Vijay Benedict. 

Shawn and Shanon Milton set the tone for the evening by singing “Teri ichcha poori ho jaye” and “I
will follow you”. 

Mr. Vineet Masih, Sr Secretary, New Delhi YMCA introduced Mr. Vijay Benedict who started the
evening of worship with his famous composition “Mahima ho teri”.  The evening was filled with his
soulful and God was magnified with each song interspersed with testimonies from his life. The
audience was moved as he spoke about how God touched him during the peak of his Bollywood
career and a difficult phase of his life when he lost a dear one.  His changed life has become a
powerful witness for many across the globe. 

During the programme the New Delhi YMCA felicitated Mr. Vijay Benedict, Bishop Subodh C. Mondal,
Bishop, Methodist Church in India, Rev. Timothy Shaw, and Major General S. P. Pavamani, Secretary,
Free Church.

Special songs were also presented by Ms. Gloria Paul and Mr. Rajinald Vijay Milton, Asst Manager,
Systems and IT, New Delhi YMCA. 

The vote of thanks was proposed by Mr. Noel Phillip, Associate General Secretary of New Delhi YMCA. 
 The program closed with a word of prayer by Rev. Rajesh Nayak & the Benediction was pronounced
by Bishop Subodh C. Mondal. Around 250 people witnessed the program. 



Prayer Breakfast Fellowship,Prayer Breakfast Fellowship,  
10 September10 September    20222022





The New Delhi YMCA organized a Prayer Breakfast Meeting on Saturday  
10th September 2022 at 8.30 a.m. at the Heinz Auditorium, YMCA Tourist Hostel.

The Prayer Breakfast Fellowship began with a word of Prayer offered by Rev. Joel
Prem, Chairman Christian Emphasis Committee followed by a congregational Hymn
“Praise God”.
 
Mr. Ashish Thorat, Associate General Secretary of New Delhi YMCA, welcomed
everyone present on behalf of the New Delhi YMCA.

Praise and worship was led by Rev Harry Dass and Sister Sunita Seth. The Scripture
portion was read by Mr. James Massey, a Member of the New Delhi YMCA. 

Dr. Koshy Kurien, President, All India Prayer Fellowship was the Guest Speaker for the
day. He spoke about spreading the word of God and reaching out to as many people
as possible. He encouraged those present to share the life of the Lord and Saviour
Jesus Christ with others.
Closing Prayer and Benediction was pronounced by Rev. Sunil Ghazan, Member of
New Delhi YMCA. 

Mr. Hemant Agarwal, Asst. General Secretary New Delhi YMCA proposed the Vote of
thanks.



Department of Social and Human DevelopmentDepartment of Social and Human Development
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The Department of Social and Human Development organized a programme on the occasion of Teachers’ Day on 5th
September 2022 at Heinz Auditorium, New Delhi YMCA, Jai Singh Road.

The Programme started with a word of prayer by Rev. Morrison Rose, SHD Committee Member. An inaugural Vandana was
presented by the students of CDC Kalyanpuri on the song Pyasa Hiran. Malyarpan was done to the portrait of Late Dr. Sarvapalli
Radhakrishnan by all the guests and dignitaries present

The welcome address was given by Mr. Mark Clive, General Secretary & CEO, NDY. Greetings from President NDY, Mr. Felix
Fernandes, and Adv. Sandeep Arora, Vice-President NDY and Chairman SHD. A workshop was also organized on ‘Essential Soft
Skills in the Educator’ by  Ms. Neena Pandey, Professor, Delhi School of Social Work. She is a teacher herself and also expressed
her gratitude to all the Teachers present and appreciated the programme organized by Department of SHD recognizing the
efforts and role of teachers in the field of Social work.    Ms. Neena Pandey was also presented with a Memento and gifts by
President NDY, Mr. Felix Fernandes and Vice-President NDY, and Chairman SHD, Adv. Sandeep Arora. A Cultural programme
was presented by the students of all five Community Development Centers offering their respect to the teachers on the
occasion of Teachers’ Day. A special speech on the importance of teachers and their role in teaching the students was given by
Ms. Jyoti, a student of CDC Kalyanpuri.

Mr. Felix Fernandes encouraged the Teachers with his Presidential Address. The Chairman of SHD, Adv. Sandeep Arora spoke to
the Teachers and appreciated their hard work and selfless service to the students. Greetings were shared by Dr. Sanjeet Singh
Vice-President NDY, Mr. Inderjit Lal, Vice-President NDY, Honorary Treasurer NDY, Mr. Joseph Anil Benjamin, and Mr. Vijay
Russell, Board of Directors. Mr. Aloke Michyari, Board Member recited one of his poems dedicated to the Teachers.

The Visiting Faculties from all five Community Development Centers were felicitated and gifts were distributed to them by the
Guest and Dignitaries present on the occasion. 15 Visiting Faculties, 3 from each CDC were awarded the Outstanding Performers
award keeping in view the hard and sincere work put in by them throughout the year at their respective centers. The Visiting
Faculties who were given the Outstanding Performer Award were Ms. Sushma, Field Administration Worker, Ms. Noorjahan, and
Ms. Shivani all of CDC Sunlight Colony, Ms. Manisha Chaurasia, Ms. Shazia, Field Administration Worker, and Ms. Poornima all of
CDC Daya Basti, Ms. Nirmala Dey, Ms. Aarti, and Ms. Annu, Field Administration Worker of CDC Kalyanpuri, Ms. Dolly, Ms. Maya,
and Ms. Nahid all of CDC Karpoori Thakur, Ms. Sangeeta, Mr. Prabhat, and Ms. Ranjana, Field Administration Worker all from CDC
Savda-Ghevra. The Programme was also graced by the presence of Mr. Saju Varghese, Vice-Chairman SHD, Mr. Francis Andrade,
Mr. James Massey along with his wife, Members of SHD Committee, Mr. Aseem Tanejjaa Head Finance & Accounts, Mr. John
Prakash Head HR and all the staff and Children of the Community Development Centers 

A vote of thanks was proposed by Mr. Hemant Agarwal, Assistant General Secretary SHD expressing his gratitude to all the
dignitaries present and all the visiting faculties for their hard work throughout the year and also the team SHD for their efforts
to organize a very successful programme. The Programme was very well appreciated.



Department of Social and Human DevelopmentDepartment of Social and Human Development
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The AGP on “Child and Maternal Health” was organized at Community Development Centre
Savda-Ghevra with the mothers of Balwadi children on 19th September 2022. The objective of the
program was to reduce infant and childhood mortality and morbidity and to promote child care
and physical and psychosocial development within the family. The resource person was Ms. Leena
Kumari ANM (Auxiliary Nurse & Midwife) from Delhi Government Dispensary Savda Ghevra. 26
parents participated in the programme.
Another AGP was organized on the same issue at CDC Karpoori Thakur on  24th September 2022
with the parents of Day Care and Balwadi classes. The parents were made aware of the low-cost
Nutrition Diet / Food for Good Health and also the importance of Immunization.  The Resource
Person was Ms. Rajvinder Kaur, from Can Support NGO. 26 parents participated in the
programme.

The Awareness Session on Yoga & Meditation was organized on 21st September 2022 at CDC
Kalyanpuri.  The main purpose of the session was to develop the habit of Meditation and Yoga
among youngsters Ms. Shalini and Ms. Rashmi from Yoga Prana Vidhya NGO were the Resource
Persons for the session which 30 young students.

The AGPs on the “Menstruation Health and Hygiene with Adolescent Girls and Women” were
organized at CDC Kalyanpuri, Sunlight Colony, and Daya Basti on 16th, 22nd, and 23rd
September’22 respectively. It was to increase awareness among adolescent girls and women on
Menstruation Health & Hygiene. Also to create awareness about the myths and misconceptions
associated with the Menstruation Cycle and the importance of the use of Sanitary Napkins. The
Resource Person was Ms. Nikita, Educationist from Parivar Sewa Sansthan at CDC Kalyanpuri and
Ms. Komal Kaushik Community Mobilizer, from Go Girl Foundation at CDC Sunlight Colony and
Daya Basti respectively.  A total of 79 young girls participated in all three sessions.
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The Rural Community Development Centre Hodal Volleyball students participated in
the District Level Competition at Banchari Village, Palwal on Thursday & Friday 8-9th
September 2022.  The RCDC Hodal YMCA volleyball team performed very well Under
-19 - 2nd, Position, under -17- 1st, Position and Under -14, 2 Students got selected for
state level.

Examination of Diploma in Cutting & Tailoring Classes 

Examination of Diploma in Cutting & Tailoring Course was held at 4 CDCs in collaboration with
Singer India Limited. There were a total of 89 students who appeared in this examination after
completion of their 6 months Diploma in Cutting & Tailoring Course. Certificates will be given to
the students who have successfully completed their Diploma in Cutting & Tailoring.

S. No.       CDC Name Date of Exam No. of Students Examiner from Singer India Limited
   1.             CDC Savda-Ghevra 02nd September 2022 32 Ms. Daya 
   2.            CDC Sunlight Colony 13th  September 2022 28  Ms. Daya 
   3.            CDC Kalyanpuri 16th September 2022 15  Ms. Daya and Mr. Surendra
   4.            CDC Daya Basti 20th September 2022 14  Ms. Daya 



 



Basketball Camp

New Delhi YMCA, Department of Sports organised Basket Ball Coaching Camp in Association with LIFT
(Let’s Invite Future Talent). The Camp started on 19th July 2022 at the New Delhi YMCA Basket Ball Court,
Jai Singh Road, New Delhi -1.  
The Camp was inaugurated by Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus, Chairman Sports Committee and Mrs. Naresh Mudgil,
former Director Indian Athletic Association. 
During the Coaching Camp, Mr. Sahil from Junior NBA player from team Florida, USA imparted Coaching
to the young participants.  
23 Children from YMCA Basket Ball Coaching Institute and Children from SHD Centre participated in the
Coaching Camp.
The Coaching Camp was organised for 3 weeks and concluded on 4th August 2022.
Mr. Mark Clive, General Secretary & CEO, New Delhi YMCA, welcomed everyone present. Mr. Felix
Fernandes, President of New Delhi YMCA, Mr. Inderjit Lal, Adv. Sandeep Arora, Dr. Sanjeet Singh, Vice
President New Delhi YMCA, Mr. Joy Benjamin Hon. Treasurer New Delhi YMCA, Mr. Peter Prem, Member
Board of Director, Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus, Chairman Sports Committee were present for the Closing
Programme on 4th August 2022.
Mr. Saju Varghese, Mr. Isaac John, Mr. Alexender Samuel and other YMCA members & friends were also
present during the programme.  Mrs. Naresh Mudgal along with Mr. Sahil’s parents and Grand Parents
were also present during the closing. 
A Plaque and Memento was presented to Sahil.  T-Shirts were given to all the participants. 
Mr. Ashish Thorat, Associate General Secretary, Mr. Koshi Alexander Vaidyan, Mr. Sunder Singh Barnabas &
Mr. Bhen Samson from the National Council of YMCA were present during the closing ceremony.



New Delhi YMCA
 Inter College invitational Basketball Tournament

New Delhi YMCA Department of Sports organized Inter College Basket Ball Tournament from 20th to 28th
September 2022.  
The Inaugural Ceremony held on 20 September 2022 at 11.00 AM began with a word of prayer offered by
Gladwin Lal, Sr. Secretary of New Delhi YMCA. Mr. Mark Clive, General Secretary & CEO, New Delhi YMCA
welcomed everyone present. Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus, Chairman Sports Committee gave his greetings and
wished the participating teams the best of luck for the tournament.
Mr. Mukesh Kalia, President of Delhi Basket Ball Association, the Chief Guest for the opening Ceremony
gave his greetings and thanked the New Delhi YMCA for organizing this Tournament. He declared the
Tournament Open. 
27 teams from different Colleges in Delhi took part in the tournament comprising 12 girls and 15 boys’ teams.  
In the Girls’ section, Jesus & Mary College won the First Prize and was awarded the Winner’s Trophy and a
cash prize of Rs. 15,000. St Stephen’s College won the Second Prize and a cash prize of Rs 10,000/- and Sri
Ram College of Commerce won the Third Place and a cash prize of Rs 7,000/-. In the Boys’ section Hansraj
College won the First Prize and was awarded the Winner’s Trophy and a cash prize of Rs. 15,000. Sri Ram
College of Commerce won the Second Prize and a cash prize of Rs 10,000/- and Ramjas College won Third
Place and a cash prize of Rs 7,000/-. 
The Closing Ceremony on 28th September 2022 at 5.30 pm began with a word of Prayer said by Mr. Gladwin
Lal, Sr. Secretary. Mr. Mark Clive, General Secretary & CEO welcomed everyone present.  Mr. Chandra Shekhar,
ACP (Operations) IGI Airport, the Chief Guest of the day also gave his greetings and also congratulated all
the winners, and encouraged the runner-up teams with his motivational speech.  Adv. Sandeep Arora, Vice
President of New Delhi YMCA, addressed the gathering and thanked all teams for their participation. Mr.
Aseem Raj Zinus, Chairman Sports Committee delivered his greetings to the teams and all officials. Mr. Aloke
Michyari, Member Board of Directors, and Mr. Maxin Tito, Member Sports Committee also graced the
occasion.  Mr. Chandra Shekhar presented the First Prize to both the winning teams. The Second Prize in the
girls’ section was given away by Adv. Sandeep Arora and in the boys’ section by Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus. The
Third Prize in the girls’ section was presented by Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus and the boys’ section was presented by
Mr. Aloke Michyari.
In the Girls’ section Kajal Ahlawat of Jesus & Mary College won the Best Player award with a cash prize of Rs.
2100/-. Adv. Sandeep Arora, Vice President, New Delhi YMCA presented the award to Ms. Kajal. In the Boys’
section, Ayush of Hansraj College won the Best Player award with a cash prize of Rs. 2100/-.The Vote of
thanks was proposed by Mr. Hemant Aggarwal, Asst. General Secretary, New Delhi YMCA to acknowledge the
contribution of every person towards a successful event. 



New Delhi YMCA
  INVITATIONAL AQUATIC CHAMPIONSHIP

New Delhi YMCA, Department of Sports organized “The New Delhi YMCA Invitational
Aquatic Championship” from 29th to 31st August 2022 at the New Delhi YMCA Swimming
Pool, Jai Singh Road, New Delhi -1.  More than 700 children from 40 schools participated
from Delhi - NCR in 3 days long Program. 
The events comprised of :

 50 M Freestyle   50 M Butterfly   50 M Backstroke
100 M Freestyle   100 M Butterfly   100 M Backstroke

50 M Breastroke  4x50 Medley Relay  200 M Individual Medley
100 M Breastroke    4x50 Freestyle Relay 

The program began with a word of prayer said by Mr. Gladwin Lal, Sr. Secretary, Sports.
Mr. Noel Philip, Associate General Secretary welcomed everyone present.  Mr. Atul Karwal
(IPS), Director General NDRF was the Chief Guest who also declared the Aquatic
Championship OPEN.
Mr. Inderjit Lal, Vice President, New Delhi YMCA, Mr. Sandeep Arora Vice President, New
Delhi YMCA, Dr. Sanjeet Singh, Vice President, New Delhi YMCA, Mr. Joy Benjamin
Honorary Treasurer New Delhi YMCA were also present to grace the occasion. 
Chairman Sports Committee, Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus gave his greetings on this occasion. 
 Everyone present on the dais were felicitated with a bouquet.  



New Delhi YMCA
  INVITATIONAL AQUATIC CHAMPIONSHIP

The Closing Ceremony began with a word of Prayer said by Gladwin Lal, Sr.
Secretary Sports Department. Mr. Ashish Thorat, Associate General Secretary,
welcomed everyone present. Mr. Aseem Raj Zinus, Chairman Sports Committee
gave his Greetings and congratulated all the Winners and parents who were present
there. 
Mr. Aloke Michyari, Member Board of Directors, Dr. Subhash Masters, Mr. Rohit
Prasad, Member Sports Committee and Mr. Saju Varghese Member New Delhi
YMCA were present during the Closing Ceremony Programme.
Trophies and Momentoes were distributed to all the Winners by the dignitaries
present on the occasion 
Mr. Balwant Singh, President of Delhi Swimming Association, Mr. Raj Kumar,
Secretary of Delhi Swimming association, were also present during the programme
and gave away the Prizes to the Winners. 
The vote of Thanks was proposed by Mr. Hemant Agarwal, Asst. General Secretary,
New Delhi YMCA. 
Mr. Augustine Bruce of M/s Aura Printers was also presented with a Plaque for
sponsoring the Certificate for the Tournament.

The Overall Trophy in Aquatic Championship was won by Bal Bharti School,
Pitampura, Delhi. 
The Championship Trophy was won by St. Columbus School, Delhi. 
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On 5th September 2022, Human Potential Development Programme, New Delhi YMCA celebrated
Teachers’ Day at Heinz Auditorium, New Delhi YMCA with great fervor and enthusiasm. It marks the
birth anniversary of Dr. S.Radhakrishnan, a great scholar and teacher.  He was the second President
and first Vice President of independent India. The whole nation celebrates the birth anniversary of this
great educationist as Teachers’ Day. Human Potential Development Programme, New Delhi YMCA also
celebrated this special occasion to acknowledge and appreciate the services of the faculty members of
its six institutes viz IOM, IFTD, ICS, IHMCT, IMSIT & IMS. The tireless and relentless efforts of the HPDP
faculty members helped it to emerge stronger and more robust post covid. 
The program was inaugurated by invoking God in a prayer said by Mr. Vineet Masih, Senior Secretary
HPDP.  Ms. Meenakshi Gupta, Executive Director – of HPDP welcomed all the dignitaries and the faculty
members of HPDP. She further mentioned the contribution made by each and every individual,
especially of each member of the teaching fraternity, will mold India into a developed nation from a
developing nation. 
Mr. Mark Clive, General Secretary & CEO congratulated and thanked the teaching fraternity, especially
HPDP for their remarkable contribution in the field of education and told that Dr. S.Radhakrishnan
was an early patron of New Delhi YMCA. He added that parents give life and teachers give direction to
the life of students.  
Mr. Felix Fernandes, President of New Delhi YMCA gave his heartiest greetings to all the faculty
members who were present there.  He further mentioned that the teachers are the torch-bearers for
the youth of the nation. 
The Students of IOM, IFTD & ICS gave their versatile presentations in respect of their teachers viz a
group song, Punjabi group dance, mimicry act & speech.  Mr. Aloke Michyari, Chairman IOM & IFTD
sang a few oldies to entertain everyone present there. Mr. Dalip MacCune, Director IMSIT, and Dr. Vikas
Mehra, Director IMS  also congratulated the faculty members on this special occasion. Ms. Rajaswini
and Ms. Sargam, students of the Post Graduate Diploma of Office Management hosted the program
and presented the vote of thanks.  The program was also attended by faculty members, non-teaching
staff, and a few students of HPDP.  It was well appreciated by one and all present.  It was indeed a
memorable day for academicians, visionaries and intellects. 
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The Young professionals along with the Training Director, lead theThe Young professionals along with the Training Director, lead the
tree plantation drive at the United Theological College in Bangalore.tree plantation drive at the United Theological College in Bangalore.  









YMCA Public School, Nizamuddin celebrated Teacher’s Day on 5th September in school along with the staff and
students. The Celebration started with the prayer and welcome by Mrs. Alpana Poddar, Coordinator of the Special
Wing. Mr. Feroze Khan, Secretary YNIZ delivered the keynote address and honored all teaching staff by giving a special
Teacher's Day special gift. He explained the importance of a teacher in the personal development of a person. The
school principal Fr. Rajeev Thomas did the felicitation speech and wished greetings of the day to all.

The cultural performances presented by the students of YPS and Special Wing gave color to the celebration. The
selected student-teachers of the day greeted each teacher with flowers and smiles. The celebration was attached with
the morning assembly which was conducted by the teachers. The staff secretary Mrs. Jasmeet Sehgal expressed the
words of gratitude to all.     

YMCA PUBLIC SCHOOL, NIZAMUDDIN
TEACHER’S DAY CELEBRATION

Centre for Mass Media, is one of those institutions which promote the pursuit of excellence and
highly employable education and training. CMM, as it is popularly known all over the country and
abroad, was set up in 1984 to fulfil the important need for equipping young educated men and
women to enter the powerful world of media as communicators with skill, competence and
confidence. It owes a lot to the pioneering efforts of the late Wilfred Lazarus, a well-known name
in the world of communication and media education. Over the years, the CMM has carved out a
place for itself as a prestigious institution in the world of media education, especially in the fields
of journalism, advertising, public relations and marketing, whose post-graduates enjoy the
highest employable potential. By its very concept and design, the Centre’s policymakers,
administrators and the faculty, are all extremely keen to ensure better placement services for their
students. Keeping in view the persistent demand for the existing one-year post-graduate diploma
courses and overwhelming suggestions and requests for the creation of a wide spectrum of on-
line, participatory, skill acquisition and skill upgradation courses, the CMM has endeavoured to tap
new horizons in media education
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